

Supported by the Recording Industry since 1948 1501 Broadway | New York, NY 10036-5596 tel 212.391.3950 | fax 212.221.2604 | www.MusicPE.org

JOHN C. HALL, JR. Trustee

November 29, 2005

Jed Bernstein
President
THE LEAGUE OF AMERICAN THEATRES AND PRODUCERS, INC.
226 West 47th Street, 6th Flr.
New York, NY 10036

Dear Mr. Bernstein:

It is with a good deal of regret that I inform you that funding for future "Broadway on Broadway" presentations will no longer be available from the Music Performance Fund.

This Fund was one of the original sponsors of the program, as it not only presented the best of the current musical shows, but did so in conformance with our Trust Agreement: LIVE MUSICAL PRESENTATIONS, FREE TO THE PUBLIC, played by professional musicians.

In the latest 2005 program a significant portion was prerecorded music, which not only flies in the face of our funding mandate, but also is a complete breech of the understanding and relationship we have enjoyed over the past fourteen years.

I do not purport to determine the future of musical theatre, but if it's with canned music it will be without our participation.

4

John C. Hall, Jr.

Cordially

Trustee

cc: Norman K. Samnick, Esq.

Tom Lee - President AFM

Sam Folio - Secretary/Treasurer AFM

David Lennon - President Local 802 AFM

Jay Blumenthal - Financial Vice-President Local 802 AFM

Gerald Schoenfeld - Chairman Shubert Theatre Org.

Phil Smith - President Shubert Theatre Org.

James L. Nederlander - Nederlander Producing Co.

Rocco Landesman - President Jujancyn Theatres

Thomas Short - President IATSE

Alan Eisenberg - Executive Dir. Actors' Equity Assc.

Ron A. Sell - Contractor

Paul Gemignani - Music Conductor

Tamar Climan - Producer Richards/Climan, Inc.

Jan Svendsen - The League of American Theatres and Producers, Inc.

Elby Schneidman - Dir. of Administration MPF

Enriching lives through music